

**SOUTHEAST TEXAS AREA 67
QUARTERLY ASSEMBLY
Clarion Inn – Houston, Texas
Workshop Reports
District Reports
Area Standing Committee and Intergroup Liaison Reports
SUNDAY, October 8, 2006**

Workshop Reports

New GSR Workshop

Leader: Debi U.

Recorder: Robert W.

Debi U. from Bryan opened the meeting at 9:30 with the Serenity Prayer. Twenty five people began the meeting by introducing themselves and the groups they represented. "The A.A. Group" and "G.S.R." pamphlets were made available to all those in attendance. The General Service Conference Structure was outlined as: A.A. Groups, Group GSR, District Committees, Area Assemblies, Delegates to the General Service Conference and General Service Board. The duties of a GSR are attend district meetings and area assemblies, serve as the mail contact with the General Service Office and listed in the A. A. directories as group contact, serve as mail contact with the district and area, supply the D.C.M. with updates to group information, knowledgeable about material from G.S.O., learn the Twelve Traditions and Twelve Concepts, serve on group steering committees, work with group treasurers, and participate in district and area service meetings. The G.S.R. is the A.A. Group's voice, which is then heard at the District level and onto the Area level. In order to be a "Guardian of the Traditions", use the "12 & 12" to become familiar with the Traditions. The G.S.R. is not an enforcer of the Traditions, however, tactfully makes members aware of Traditions through workshops, group business meetings, one on one discussion or Tradition meetings. Any two or three alcoholics gathered together for sobriety may call themselves an A.A. group, provided that, as a group, they have no other affiliation. Closed meetings in A.A. are limited to persons having a desire to stop drinking. Open meetings are available to anyone in attendance. As with all group conscience matters, each A.A. member has one vote, and this, ideally, is voiced through the home group. Seventh Tradition money is described as: money collected from "passing the basket" to cover the following expenses: rent, conference-approved books, pamphlets and meeting lists, contributions to Intergroup, districts, area, and General Service Office. A.A. groups are to avoid affiliation with or endorsement of outside enterprises when naming an A.A. group. Typical service structure of an A.A. group is Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer, Intergroup Representative, Literature Representative, Archives Representative, Grapevine Representative, Cooperation with the Professional Community/Public Information Representative, Treatment Facilities/Correctional Facilities Representative and General Service Representative. Rotation keeps A.A. members from becoming frozen in office.

The group conscience is the collective conscience of the group membership. Group inventories evaluate how well the group is fulfilling its primary purpose. The questions are listed on page 35 of "The A. A. Group" pamphlet. The D.C.M. is usually present when the collective answers to the questions are read. The meeting closed at 11:30am with The Lord's Prayer.

Advanced GSR Workshop

Faciliator: Mike D.

Recorder: Beth L.

Mike opened with an explanation of the GSR, vote counting, the conscience of the Area. The following topics were discussed:

1. Communication with group by e-mail.
2. One meeting/month – when to go over a tradition.
3. Bulletin Board of Events
4. Negativism in groups – representing AA. The Voice of the group being heard.
5. Experience as a GSR helps with the ability to do things outside AA. Service work connects us to Alcoholics Anonymous.

6. What's next after GSR? The key is to be doing something so we don't get complacent.
7. The GSR is the lifeline to AA. The GSR is the filter through the District and the Area.

Spanish GSR Meeting
Facilitator: Everado P.

The meeting began at 9:50 am with a moment of mediation followed by a reading of the Third Legacy of Service by Bill. W. The leader was Everardo P. The speakers of the meeting were Gustavo P. with the topic of chapter two "There Is a Solution" and Arturo with the topic of chapter seven "Working With Others." Questions followed. Information was given about the elections that would take place the next day. It was suggested that instead of the theme of recovery, we should talk about voting or service. The meeting ended at 10:45 am with the Responsibility Statement.

Policies and Procedures Changes Workshop
Facilitator: Patrick C
Recorder: Emily M

Patrick provided background on the workshop held last quarter by him and David H on changing the guidelines for the convention in the Policies & Procedures manual. The current updated version has incorporated all the suggestions brought up during that workshop except for separating the Alanon funds. This was discussed, but the accounting involved would be too difficult, so that change was dropped.

Questions were asked about funding insufficient funds because of the timeframe of paying bills. David explained that these were directions for funds exceeding/lower than the SETA Convention fund. The final bill for the convention doesn't appear until after the convention is over and the rooms are calculated.

The total amount, including prudent reserve, was discussed. However, these are guidelines; they do not have the dollar amount specified.

Gratitude Dinner Proposal Workshop
Facilitator: Paul M
Recorder: Gene J

Paul read and reviewed the printed report, including background of the event, discussion, and conclusions. The Committee recommendation was read. A discussion was held. Gene J reported that so far nine districts have contributed and expenses have been covered. Expenses so far.

District 31 Deposit for Facility:	\$ 250	Contributed Funds	\$1000
Air Fare:	300		
Cost of Facility:	500		

He suggested, as per the Ad Hoc Committee, that the Assembly at some point make guidelines for the Gratitude Dinner for the future continuance of that event. Additional Considerations for the Area Committee were:

- 1) The Alternate Delegate continue to be the Area contact for the Gratitude Dinner.
- 2) Continue a rotating host district with all the districts supporting the event through food and supplies.
- 3) Reduce overall costs by using a local speaker and food to be potluck style.
- 4) Possibly hold the event in a public park or other inexpensive venue.
- 5) If there is a shortfall pass the basket a second time at the event.
- 6) Set a maximum limit on Gratitude Dinner fund monies.
- 7) Excess funds be passed to the next year's host district and/or contributed to GSO.

District Reports

District 10

Kathleen O, DCM

Allison W, Alternate DCM

District 20

Deborah D, DCM

Thank you for the opportunity to serve. This will be my last report as DCM for this District. It has been a terrific learning experience and I would recommend this adventure to all. Our District is busy planning our last workshop for the year, "Surviving the Holidays," on Saturday, October 28, 2006, 303 Jackson Hill. Our district is also getting ready for the Gratitude Dinner. We car pool and make a day of it, great fellowship.

We recently held our elections and we will be sending our new DCM and Alternate DCM to Kansas for SWRAASA. We wish them luck in their new journey in service. We held our elections according to the third legacy. Everyone was enlightened by the process in Alcoholics Anonymous. We also are very encouraged by our new GSRs.

Yours in Service,
Deborah

District 31

Gene J, DCM

Howdy from District 31, the best district in Texas!! We are rolling to the last months of the year . During the last quarter we've sponsored a very successful "Chairing Meetings" workshop with the help of the Kingwood group, and began a District Inventory in September with Marvin W as our facilitator. Five of our members attended the SWRAASA in Wichita KS. Area 67 was very well represented there; the SWRAASA was wonderful, and we all hope to share what we learned and encourage others to participate in the next one.

At our October meeting we elected our next trusted servants using the Third Legacy process. All but two of our positions are filled as our present group rotates out in January. Thanks to all for serving and stepping up to future service!

Our groups and members have stepped up to contribute over 70 pounds of pasta for the Nov 18 Gratitude Dinner. We're ready to cook. Ya'll come! It's a privilege to serve, Gene J, DCM

District 32

Bart M, DCM

Lynn G, Alternate DCM

Fall tends to be a really busy time for District 32 every year, and 2006 is no exception. On October 21, District 32 will host its alternative to the service workshop – hoping that comedy we can all relate to will draw some serious interest. The workshop portion of our event is short – only two hours long. It is framed around three very short but hilarious one-act plays in which every nightmare facing meeting chairpersons is presented. After each play is presented, there will be a Q&A opportunity before the next one in which we can share our experience, strength and hope relating to the situations presented in each play. The workshop will be from 4-6 pm, followed by dinner from 6-7:30, and finally a speaker from 8-9. We hope the format and the teamwork around presenting the plays will encourage attendance, and are really looking forward to the event.

In November, District 32 has committed some of its finer cooks to showcase their talents by making spaghetti sauces for the Area Gratitude Dinner hosted by District 31.

In November, outgoing SETA Chair Betsy G will visit us along with her talented Alternate, Terri V. Outgoing Delegate Charles P. and Alternate Delegate Gus H. will visit us in December. Our September district meeting included a wonderful puppet show presented by the Literature Committee, for which we were very grateful. It was a pleasant way to really learn something about our literature, especially the creation of the various pamphlets available to us today.

November will also be the month in which we will elect our trusted servants for the next two years. It's been wonderful to serve this district for the past two years, and I want to thank everyone for the opportunity. I am very proud of all we have been able to accomplish together over the past two years. **THANK YOU!**

District 33

Tim C, DCM

Robert W, Alternate DCM

I. Because of God's Grace, the program & fellowship of AA, I was given five years of sobriety on 10/5 and will pick up a chip this weekend.

II. Welcome attendees & thank all for attending and for unity in the service of recovery.

III. DCM orientation was truly informative; I agree with all who spoke believing that I'm just learning to do the job and rotating; should be ALT DCM now to be of some service.

IV. District 33 meets monthly on the 3rd Sunday at 4:00 PM at the Brazos Club in Bryan

V. New district committee members elected in September; Debi U. is new DCM after doing such a wonderful job as secretary.

VI. Round Robin district meeting continues quarterly and we will vote in December whether to continue the practice for another year.

VII. District inventory was completed in three sessions two weeks apart. Gene, Al and Carol came to visit and facilitate giving us a great start. We made certain there was ample invitation and announcement throughout the district to offer any AA the opportunity to participate and share; making certain any minority opinion was heard and discussed. The general consensus of the inventory is pending and will be completed and presented back to the district before year end.

VIII. District 33 is waiting for the delivery of 3 PSAs from the PI committee to be distributed to five broadcasting entities in our district.

IX. We are looking forward to the Gratitude Dinner in November. We're scheduled to bring desserts. Valerie is working with Katie G. for the decorating committee. That will be a fight you won't want to miss.

X. Thank you so much for letting me serve in this position and for allowing District 33 to host the assembly this weekend.

District 40

Daryl H, DCM

Chuck W, Alternate DCM

District 51

John O, DCM

The District had elections and Ronald C. will be the new DCM. However, we are still looking for an Alternate DCM.

The District is getting ready to cook sauce for the Gratitude Dinner. We should have the best sauce ready by November.

Members of the District are going to the dark groups and trying to get them involved at the District level and SETA. The District is planning to have a workshop and will let you know later about the dates.

It has been an honor and privilege to serve as DCM, and I would thank all involved. Thanks for letting me serve as DCM.

Yours in AA Service,
John O

District 52
Bob B, DCM
Tom P, Alternate DCM

District 60
Aldrinette C, DCM
Michael M, Alternate DCM

District 63
Austroberto R, DCM
Vicente S, Alternate DCM

District 64
Rodolfo C, DCM
Alvaro D, Alternate DCM

District 65
Oscar T, DCM
Roberto V, Alternate DCM

District 66
Juan T, DCM
Ricardo D, Alternate DCM

District 66 is formed by 16 groups; just 10 of them have GSR. District 66 meets at 8950 Westpark Ste# 309 Houston, TX, (713) 782 7223, every Saturday from 6 pm to 8 pm. The second and fourth Saturday of the month is for Study meetings. Every Wednesday and Friday, the district visits the groups.

District 66 will contribute with \$50 and food "Tamales" for the Gratitude dinner on November.

The elections of the new trusted servants for the District 66 were on September 16; the new trusted servants were registered and presented at the SETA Quarterly Assembly October 2006. Jose Manuel L. is the New DCM (Group Paz Y Sobriedad) and Victor R. is the new Alternate DCM (Group Nada Podemos Solos). They'll be working and encouraging with the groups which don't have GSR.

District 66 has approved its website.

The 14th anniversary of the District 66 will be celebrated on November 19 at Group Sobriedad sin Fronteras, 8926 Clarkcrest Ste. "A" Houston, Tx. 77063 Phone (713)975-8666 and all of you are invited.

Best regards, Juan T.

District 70
Raphael E, DCM
Open, Alternate DCM

District 70's Committees were all filled except for the Secretary position – a first in a while. Zone I has 17 groups; Zone II has 15 groups; Zone III has 22 groups – a total of 54 groups. Three new groups have begun. We have presented two place boards with the Unity Statement to groups as a reminder that our lives, and the lives of those to come, depend on AA unity.

We're looking forward to providing the desserts and registration at the Gratitude Dinner. We working on preparing the groups to serve in feeding everyone at the Hospitality Suite we'll share with District 40 at the convention.

In the name of Love & Service, we thank you all.

District 81
Al P, DCM
Bill H, Alternate DCM

The District has been busy in preparing for the "Traditions and Concepts Weekend on the Beach." Gary K. and David H. will be presenting the program on October 20-22.

Elections were held in September. Parth M was elected DCM, and Jim B. was elected Alternate DCM. Bonita and her committee have been busy with the 2007 Convention which will be held in Galveston. We would like to see you all there.

Respectfully,
Bill H.

District 82
Eileen P, DCM
Jes H, Alternate DCM

We are having many exciting events in the district these next few months. We just completed the "Mouth of the Brazos Conference" with a wonderful turnout. No hurricanes this year!!!! Thank you God!

Our Plantation Group will be hosting an Old Timers meeting November 11th, 2006 at 501 Willow Drive in Lake Jackson. I have been told some awesome sobriety shall be represented. Look for our flyer on the website. The Needville Group is hosting their annual "Fall Ball", October 21st, 2006. There will be lots of games and good things to eat followed by the Saturday evening meeting. This will be an excellent day of fun and fellowship.

The district is gearing up for the SETA conference in January as co host with District 81 on a Hospitality Suite. Be sure to come by and say Hi!

We shall be completing our 2007 elections at next month's meeting in November. Attendance at our October meeting was a bit sparse. Jes H, alternate DCM, shall be chairing the district meetings for November and December. As always he has never hesitated to step up and help when asked. Thank you, Jes.

The district monthly meetings are being held in the Conoco-Phillips building at 1002 Ashley Wilson Road, Sweeny, TX. We meet at 3 PM on the 1st Sunday of the month with some exceptions. We welcome visitors and GRS from all meetings.

.....AA Service works in District 82

Yours in Service,
Eileen P

District 90
Karen Y, DCM
Harvey H, Alternate DCM

Hello everyone ... We had elections in September, and all positions for 2007-08 have been filled. Harvey H. will be the new DCM, with Brian H as his alternate. Their terms start in January. District 90 will be in good hands.

Charles & Gus gave us a very informative Delegate's report in August. I want to thank them both on behalf of District 90 for all the hard work they've done for our Area.

Several months ago we were contacted by two groups fro the Northeast Texas Area with a request to become part of District 90. After lots of guidance and help from our Delegate, they went through the process and we voted The Lifeline Group and Lufkin Group into our district at the August meeting. We are very glad to have them.

The 2006 District 90 Conference was very successful. Attendance was a little light this year with the final count of 914, but it still looks like we will have around \$6,700 to disburse in contributions. MaryAnn M. will be the chairperson in 2007 with Frank N. as her alternate. They have signed contracts with the Elegaté Hotel in Beaumont and this event will be held on the 4th weekend in August next year (instead of the 3rd).

The District 90 Gratitude dinner will be held on November 4 at 1350 N. 23rd St. in Beaumont. The speaker will be Joe G. There will be fellowship, food, a speaker and a dance. All proceeds from this event, after expenses, go to GSO to help further carry the message to the still suffering alcoholic.

Since this is the last report I will give as District 90's DCM, I just want to end by thanking you for allowing me this tremendous opportunity to serve. It has truly been a wonderful experience.

Our District meetings are the 1st Sunday of each month at 2 pm at Avenue E & Franklin in Beaumont. Please drop in and see us.

Your Friend,
Karen Y.

Area Standing Committee Reports

Archives

Sarah D, Chairperson

Among our goals as a committee, we had planned to attend the National Archives Workshop, returning to this Assembly enthused about our unique learning experience, but Life made other plans and set our priorities elsewhere temporarily.

Notwithstanding, we can be grateful that Dick P was able to attend the workshop in Baton Rouge as well as the Intergroup conference in Akron and has agreed to make a special presentation for SETA's archivists at the Area Archives Committee meeting later today.

One of my duties today is to go on record to ask the Assembly to put their collective and individual thinking caps on to solve a certain dilemma; this Area has a secure place for our archives collection at Intergroup, for which we pay a very nominal fee of \$25 annual in order to be self-supporting. Our Committee is also enriched by Intergroup's Executive Secretary, Dick P, whose background is in the discipline of history. But, we are facing a challenge and that is accessibility. We can be present for Area events and bring our displays and we can share about Archives happily and share the message, but important long-term projects such as a thorough inventory necessitate handy access to SETA's collection in the evenings and weekends because we may not be able to work at Intergroup on archives business during the day.

Yours in service,
Sara D

Correctional Facilities

ZBM, Chairperson

Cooperation with the Professional Community

Larry B, Chairperson

Gary L. S, Alternate Chairperson

The Cooperation with the professional community committee continues to meet the first Monday of each month , except when SETA is meeting on Assembly months, at the Houston Council on Alcoholism, 303 Jackson Hill, off Memorial drive, at 6:30.pm.

The committee is continuing to schedule to the District meetings, in order to carry the CPC message closer to the District's immediate area, and encourage CPC membership, and work in their local areas. Recent district presentations have been done at dist 10, 40, and 52. We will be meeting with district 60 in November.

The committee recently attended The Spectrum convention at the Airport Doubletree Hotel, a meeting of professional addiction counselors, setting up the CPC booth, as well as answering questions about Alcoholics Anonymous, and distributing AA literature.

Finance
David H, Chairperson

See Area Assembly for Finance Report.

Grapevine
Tom K, Chairperson

The committee has met monthly at the former Houston Council on Alcohol and Drugs since shortly after April, 2004. Attendance has varied greatly at the 4th Thurs. of the month meeting (except Nov.-Thanksgiving) at 6:30. It was evident by late summer (2004) that the "committee" (various members) were going to have to go to the District meetings and Service Committee meetings scattered all over the map and the calendar if we were going to talk to enough fresh faces to **RECRUIT**-that's what we did-WE DO NOT TAKE GRAPEVINE SUBSCRIPTION ORDERS as a SUPPORT team for the GROUPS who want to utilize the GRAPEVINE. Buying GRAPEVINE subscriptions for someone is not the same as teaching them how to buy their own.

However, we highly recommend the purchase of cases of 50 back-issues (\$36.00) as "sample" tokens of 1st meetings, birthday cards (with chip tucked in it), newcomers packets and a wide variety of awareness tactics, so that curious recipients can take advantage of subscription card or order by phone (by credit card) enclosed in every back issue since 2005.

Results: 900% increase in GRAPEVINE REPS-from 12 to over 110 and a 30% increase in the AREA's subscriptions-instead of another 10% decrease in the Area's subscriptions like the last 7 straight years.

There's more - we've gone from 1 GRAPEVINE format meeting (instead of the ever popular open discussion) to at least 14 GRAPEVINE format meetings scattered all over the AREA. Grapevine GvR's have become self-propelled by a **District** effort and there are now five Dist. Grapevine Chairs. Why hold Grapevine Dist. Meetings? – To share ideas, fellowship, education. Remember, we have nearly 600 groups-why aren't there almost 600 Grapevine Reps.? Do we sufficiently impress upon others to do likewise with others like Bill W. was doing in Dr. Silkworth's Hospital 6 months before Bill met Bob?

There was no candidate for Chairperson at the Area level - but, 5 districts have their respective chairs and they may rotate as they see fit as autonomous bodies serving their GROUPS! That's 5 times as many as we had 2 years ago!

We welcome all interested Grapevine and La Viña participants to join us in reviving AA's second oldest literature through which all our experiences, solutions, and guidelines have been discussed and adopted for the Common Welfare of our entire fellowship (informed or not, supporting or not, participating or not) to become the whole program of Recovery, Unity, & Service.

Literature
Ronald C, Chairperson

The Literature Committee presented a well-received workshop at the July Assembly. The workshop was a quiz on different AA pamphlets. It proved to be extremely informative with plenty of audience participation.

In August the Literature Committee performed the Area-famous puppet show for District 33. In September the Literature Committee performed the puppet show for District 32. The puppet show is definitely an enjoyable way to inform people about AA literature.

If you are interested in learning more about conference-approved literature, the Literature Committee holds monthly meetings the last Saturday of each month at the Delta Club at 12:00 pm. There is still time to be involved in future presentations of the puppet show.

Did you know that a District Literature Chairperson: maintains a stock of suggested literature, keeps current on new, upcoming and revised literature, and becomes familiar with the general content of all conference-approved literature?

Let's test your knowledge . . .

Question: What was the original title of the pamphlet, "Is There an Alcoholic in the Workplace?"

Answer: "AA and Employee Assistance Programs"

Multilingual
Martin M, Chairperson

Newsletter

John S, Editor

This quarter the Newsletter included a six-page pull out of the Assembly minutes for Sunday, July 9. If you did not get one, there's a box of them on the table with the flyers. Please take a handful to give out at meetings. We get 750 printed and mail out less than 600, so there are extras every quarter.

If you are one of the six SETA members in zip code 772XX, I have your newsletters. I forgot to take them with me when I bulk mailed the others – Lorenzo, Hector, Steve, Robert, Stan and David. I'm sorry.

If one of you would be interested in editing and mailing the Newsletter for the next two years, please come to the Newsletter Committee meeting at 4:30 pm today right here at the front of the ballroom and I will explain what is involved. I promise to help whoever becomes the next editor. If you've never done a bulk mailing, I can tell you it is really a trip.

Thank you for letting me serve. I have learned a lot these last two years.

Public Information

Cynthia B, Chairperson

Patrick C, Alternate Chairperson

The meeting was held at The Clarion Inn 500 North Sam Houston Parkway East, Houston, Texas 77060 at 4:30 pm. Patrick reported our YTD spent \$1,831.71 of our budget \$2131.00 with \$99.29 remaining.

Tim C. - Guest Speaker Tradition 10: Keep it simple. Do what we do well. The good is the enemy of the best. Our common welfare should come first, unity being the primary tradition that keeps us together. AA can only survive if we keep our service at this basic level: One Alcoholic sharing with another alcoholic how to stay sober.

Cynthia and Patrick made sure the PI Board was on display at the CFC Convention held September 9-11, 2006. Cynthia stayed to listen to Jim E. tell his story.

UTMB Recovery Festival HF – Mary Ann M., Cynthia B. & Marvin W attended. This was the 1st time this event was held and they plan on making it an annual event. A lot of people attended. This was a first in that it was the only time Cynthia could remember someone has come up to the booth to say "I" have a problem with drinking. Four people did this. Usually it is more like, My Sister, Father or Friend has a problem.

PSAs from GSO – Cynthia going to email and mark urgent to see if we can get the PSAs from GSO. It is very late in the year and we have not received them yet. Cynthia mentioned to the group that they were being held up due to the fact that storyboards were being created. Linda mentioned this should not hold up our receipt of the PSAs. Cynthia will update us on the status at the next meeting.

Elections were held and the following officers will be serving for 2007/2008

Patrick C.	PI Chairperson
Mary Ann. M.	Alt PI Chairperson
Johnny T.	PI Secretary

Patrick C. and Jason C. are planning to attend:

Lyon's Health Center HF – October 14, 2006 from 9 to 3
5602 Lyons Avenue, Houston, Texas 77020, Contact: Payal M 281-636-5234

Next Meeting will be held a HCADA on November 4, 2006. Meeting Place: Houston Counsel on Alcohol and Drug Abuse, 303 Jackson Hill, Houston, Texas 77007

SETA SCAP

Debi U

Treatment Facilities

Jeff B, Chairperson

Currently your Treatment Facilities Committee is carrying meetings into eight facilities across the Area. We really do need help getting the folks back at your home group signed up for the temporary contact program. The Bridging the Gap program only works when AA's in the local areas are willing to serve as Temporary Contacts.

Our District invitations are down, but we have really enjoyed the response to visiting groups.

We will be bringing a recommendation to the floor for our next TFC Chair. We are still looking for our next Alternate TFC Chair, phone team help, and an Alternate Secretary.

Website

Penny W, Chairperson

Marshall W, Alternate Chairperson

Intergroup Liaison Reports

Brazos Valley Intergroup

Robert W

Houston Intergroup

Mike D

1. Group contributions are down slightly.
2. The new computers are now in place at Houston Intergroup.
3. Tim P provided great reporting in the budget and financial reports, especially regarding personnel and operations costs.
4. Susy P, Communications Committee, reported that the new website has received 1200 hits daily, and growing. Help is needed in building the database as well as help in the effort of collecting group histories. Ask your group Intergroup Delegate to bring it up at the group business meeting. If your group needs an ID, call Intergroup, 713-77-6300, and as or help in this.
5. Dick U, Chair, reported that written amendments to the bylaw proposals w/term limits are needed.
6. Dick P, Executive Secretary, went to the September 2005 10th annual National Archives Convention in Baton Rouge, LA. Incredible information about document preservation was presented. Dick is bringing many things to SETA Archives about professional levels of archival techniques.
7. Tom K, Intergroup Liaison to SETA, spoke about the elections this weekend, contributions to SETA are going up, and about visits to the districts of SETA.

Ninth District Intergroup

David M

Spanish Intergroup

Anghelov M

**Hispanic Intergroup of Southwest
Registration No. 664271**

The Hispanic Intergroup of Southwest meets every Sunday from 10 am to 12m at 8880 Braesmont. Houston, TX 77096. (713) 661 6833. The Intergroup is formed by the Service Board and five Committees (12th Step, Public Information, Facilities Committee, Literature, and Archive, Editorial, and Website Committee. Jesus Z. is the new liaison for the Hispanic Intergroup to SETA. The internet service has been approved. Its e-mail address is admin@intergruposuroestehouston.org. Hispanic Intergroup's website is updated monthly. The Intergroup has been contacted and invited by the website to a Public Information on October 14 at Lyons Health Center. Last

Sunday (October 1). The Hispanic Intergroup had its third quarterly meeting of the year. The elections of the new servants will be on November 26. The Hispanic Intergroup received \$250.00 check from TSAAC (Mike D.) on September 10. Don't forget to visit its website www.intergruposuroestehouston.org which has been viewed a total of 1717 times.

Hispanic Office Intergroup

The Hispanic Office Intergroup meets every Saturday from 6 pm to 8 pm at 4800 W. 34th Street Ste C-5 Houston, TX 77092. (713) 683 9277. The Hispanic Office Intergroup is formed by the Service Board and four Committees (12th Step, Public Information, Events, Literature, and Archive and Editorial Committee). Benito I. is the new liaison for the Hispanic Office Intergroup to SETA. The internet service has been installed. Its e-mail address is oficinaintegrupal@sbcglobal.net. The Hispanic Intergroup received \$250.00 check from TSAAC (Mike D.) on September 09. The Hispanic Office celebrated its twenty-third anniversary on August 27. The elections of the new trusted servants will be October 14. The Hispanic Office is exchanging information with the International Committee Service of A.A Mexico.

The "XIII Asamblea Hispana del Sur de Texas" – "XIII Hispanic Assembly of South Texas" will be on November 10, 11 and 12 of 2006 at The Woodward Hotel & Conference Center 3401 South IH 35 Austin, TX. For more info call (512) 448 2444 or 1-800-966-3927